
Suffolk Park Progress Association

 Public Meeting

Tuesday 26th June 2012, 7pm, Suffolk Park Community Hall

Present:

SPPA Committee:  Karin Kolbe (President), Donald Maughan (Vice-President), Christine Guinand (Secretary), Margaret Wiles (Treasurer), Eric Bridgeman, Patsy Brosnan, Harley Graham, Barrie Peters, Anna Bisset, Shelley Taylor

Guest Speakers:   Peter Goldstone, Richard Pitts, Peter Wegner, Noel Jeffries

Plus 25 SPPA members/Suffolk Park residents, and 2 Councillors:
Todd Knaus, Lynne Mackeady, Sherida and Paul Osborne, Paul Adolphu, Michael Powell, Miles Shorten, Lou Miller, Jay Taylor, Helen Brown, Di Campbell and Geoff  Meers, Diane Wilson, Michael Bald, Simon Richardson, Marleen Peters, Jason Rawnsley, Anne Ryder, Peter Wegner, Samantha and Cameron Paton, Michelle Wallace, Danielle M. Oveer, Sharon Murray, Paul Davies, Noel Jeffries, Basil Cameron

Apologies:  

Pam Rose, Helen, Peter Brosnan, Graham Bassett  

Welcome

Karin Kolbe welcomed the attendees.  

Announcement: Jim Black, former president of the SPPA, passed away last week.

Survey  - Karin Kolbe

23% of Suffolk Park residents completed the survey.  The detailed results can be looked up on the SPPA website.  Major points of interest are

· Cycle paths
· Intersection of Clifford St and Bangalow Road
· More pedestrian crossings
· Potholes
· Maintenance of gardens
· Suffolk Park-wide garage sale
· Film night
· Art classes
· Newletter
Many of these points have already been addressed 

Digital TV  - Barrie Peters and Peter Goldstone

The escarpment blocks out the digital signal transmitted from Mt Nardi. The switchover to Digital from the Paterson St transmitter is planned for 6th September but could be brought forward.
Sports field upgrade – Donald Maughan and Harley Graham

Suffolk has $1.7 million of S94 contribution funds which can only be spent on open spaces and amenities for the community – acquiring land, building on land, new projects.  The facilities by the skatepark are sadly lacking.  There is no shade, no drinking fountain, no garbage bins.  Donald and Harley met with youth groups and talked to kids using the skatepark.  They have come up with a plan which they will submit to Council in 2 weeks.  This includes

· Extending both takeoff ends of the skatepark, and covering them with shadecloth
· Putting in terraced seating
· Improving the amenities block by putting in a change-room and shower facility
· Simple canteen facility for a sausage sizzle
· Small tennis pavilion
· All-weather track for connecting areas
· Child play area – either move existing or create new, better one beside netball court
The goal is also to get the young people of Suffolk Park to feel proud of their community.

The installations should be tough, but not cages

The discussion covered these topics:

· Who will pay for the maintenance? Council 
· Suggestion: To get young people involved in the construction.  Get Di Mahoney of the BYS involved.
· Men’s Shed
· Curfew 
· Vandalism – it is a source of frustration to neighbours that people are carrying on in this area until all hours of the night, and many acts of vandalism have been perpetrated
· Provide alternatives to those kids so that they will be otherwise occupied
· Provide youth with a graffiti wall to decorate
· Are the vandals locals? Or outsiders?
· One option to resolve this by dissuasive action would be a type of neighbourhood watch organised among neighbours of the area, armed with notebooks, torches and cameras. We would request Police involvement.
Design Advisory Panel – Harley Graham

There is a need to integrate the different parts of the Suffolk Park community.

DAP – Design Advisory Panel – is  a not-for-profit group of professionals trying to improve the awareness of the built environment.  Harley explained the actions undertaken on the Ideas Day held on June 8th, the points resulting from this are

· Bangalow Road is a big divider of the community, how to overcome the dominance of it?
· There are good facilities on each side
· A traffic-calming measure on Bangalow Road would be desirable,
· Provide more east-west connecting points
· There is a sizeable piece of land off Beech Drive owned by the Education Dept, start putting a process in motion to enable us to use that land for the community
· At the Suffolk Park shops, the back car park could be made into a 2-storey car park which would free up the front car park for community area and activities like a market or festival site
· Change the signage at entry and exit to give a sense of where Suffolk starts and ends
· Future of the quarry
And from the audience:

· How to better use the public land behind the shops?
· Traffic calming to be extended along Clifford and  to Macgregor streets
· Cycle path from shops towards Broken Head, through the bush
Community Gardens  - Christine Guinand for SPPA /  Richard Pitts for Dengha Place residents.

Christine Guinand:  The projected community garden site is a strip of public land of approximately 1000m2 extending from the skatepark/netball court towards Dengha Place.  It was chosen for its sunny disposition, its easy access and nearby parking, close to public amenities and a recreational area.  The intention is to put in no-dig beds and raised beds, wrapped around by woodchip paths.   “Food for all” gardens as well as private allotments.  A plan of management is in preparation in order to obtain a license from Council.

Richard Pitts and other voices: Not opposed to a community garden as such but opposed to the location 

· Safety issues where the footpath becomes part of the road for a small section
· The land is an easement and no structure temporary or permanent may be put there
· Dengha residents were guaranteed there would never be any development in this  dead-end area
· Parking and general nuisance of increased vehicle circulation in the area
· Vandalism issues – the garden could be vandalised also
· Kids will be encouraged to hang around there even more
· Put the community garden in a more peaceful place
· More activity will create more noise
· Flood management
· Richard will talk to Council and get back to SPPA
Other voices:

· The children will go to the community garden which is a wonderful space that builds community
· Don’t kill a great idea
· People in that area should get together, form a working group who will talk to the police about the skatepark noise and vandalism – look at the root of the problem
· The more mature people using the garden will have a calming effect
· Vandalism is an issue which needs to be addressed
Karin Kolbe said the SPPA will seek to address the violence.

Signage for Suffolk Park – Donald Maughan

Suggestion to change the “Welcome to Suffolk Park” at top of Clifford, to “Welcome to Beachside Suffolk Park”.  After discussion the audience voted it was better to take down that sign completely, and just have a “Welcome to Suffolk Park” sign at each end of SP.

Newsletter – Shelley Taylor

The next newsletter will be printed in August.  Call for contributions, they should be sent in within the next 4 weeks.

Council agenda – Karin Kolbe

Telstra on the water tower

Since 2003 Telstra have had their antenna there.  They will now put their antenna together with Optus & Co behind the golf course, however they don’t want to relinquish their hold on the Byron Hills water tower, which is community land.  And which they have never paid for, we have a right to ask for our money back.

Peter Wegner will inform Council at this week’s council Meeting:

That Council will establish, within 30 days, a working party consisting of at least two Councillors, two community representatives nominated by the Suffolk Park Progress Association, and appropriate senior staff, to consider the following options, and report back to Council as soon as possible:

1. Review a possible sale of the land;

2. Review the possible use of the water tower for the storage of grey water or  emergency supplies, and the ramifications of such action;

3. Consider the possible demolition of the water tower and the ramifications of such action, such as forcing Telstra to move and the possible return of the land to the community;

4. Consider all options connected with a lease agreement with, or sale of the land to Telstra;

5. Depending on the outcome of points 1. to 4., consider just and fair compensation to the Suffolk Park community for the loss of this valuable land.

The motion was put to a vote, and was unanimously approved.

Caravan park

Plan of management for the caravan park was to have been drawn up by council staff two years ago, but so far nothing has been done.  The SPPA will ask for that to happen at this week’s Council meeting
World Tree Planting Day July 29 – Helen Brown

The tree planting will take place at the end of Macgregor Street, the Council will be supplying everything, everyone is encouraged to come along.  Time to be advised. The Council has reclaimed some of the Crown land.

· Why not invite every family in Suffolk who has had a baby this year to join in and plant their tree?
· Reminder that Dune Care is on every first Saturday of the month at 8.30, followed by yummy morning tea.  Meeting place published in local press prior to the event.
Clean-up Day July 8th– Barrie Peters

We will meet in Gaggin Park  at 9am, all materials will be provided including gloves.  We need people.

What areas are to be targeted?

· Skatepark
· Around the Baywood Chase lake
· At the BP corner
· Around the shops
· Between the 2 roundabouts on Bangalow Road
· Accessways to the beach
· Bike track
Film night for Suffolk Park  - Noel Jeffries

Exchange of ideas with Noel Jeffries who runs other film nights (Mullum, Federal, Newrybar, etc)

· As trialled in other communities, this is a huge get-together for the whole community
· The Suffolk Park hall has low beams which make it hard to use a big screen
· The people will have to sit lower – young people on beanbags, seats behind
· Possibility of projecting films outside but weather dependent and hard to hurriedly move equipment inside in case of weather changes
· Hall hard to made dark enough for daytime projection
· Audience expressed enthusiasm
· What about funding?  SPPA could fund the first one but then it would have to be self funding.
· What kind of films?  Good to have a mix, alternate old film, new release, documentary, silent…
· It was decided to trial a first one
Meeting finished at 9pm, and discussions continued over tea and biscuits, thank you Helen Revis.


